From: Jacqueline Brummell

Sent: Tuesday, 31 January 2023 2:45 PM

To: IPCN Submissions Mailbox

Subject: Martins Creek Quarry .No to expansion .

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

| wish to express my concerns about the new proposal put forward by Daracon .

| do not believe that 160 trucks a day will be any better than 280 . Still too much noise, dust and traffic . any expansion
will still damage the local area.

These changes do not mitigate the impact to the local area of Paterson, Bolwarra and East Maitland .

Some of the information / answers provided to the commission are flawed , misleading and erroneous . ( reports on
acoustics and social impact )

Paterson’s busy local King st Cafes do over 250 transactions 7 days a week not just on weekends , many people travel to
Paterson for the tranquil surroundings and quaint village atmosphere, this will be destroyed should the trucks return,
businesses and our way of life will be ruined .

School and preschool drop off and pick up will still be affected in Bolwarra and Paterson .

| have lived in the area for over 20 years and live within walking distance of the main rd in Paterson .

We do not need the extra quarry trucks back again , No one in the village wants them .

No body trusts Daracon to follow any guidelines . They have already bought land next to another local quarry .
Daracon have already profited millions from illegal operations in the past . There are numerous other more suitable
quarries that can provide any rock / ballast needs.

Development has continued without it operating since 2019 .

Warm regards Jacqueline Brummell
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